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Aidanfield Christian School
Growing in Wisdom and Stature | Stand and be Confident

Kia ora Aidanfield Whānau
House Points

Mārangai 

Pōtonga 

Tūāraki 

Hauāuru 

School App

* Stay Up To Date *

* Notify Absences *

* Link to our Website *

* School Calendar *

Download at 

www.aidanfield.apps.school.nz/

install/

We have a committed group of 

parents that are available to support 

you in prayer.  Contact  Jo Dowle  in 

confidence by emailing 

prayerrequest@aidanfield.school.nz 

Has anything changed for 

you and your family this 

term?  Moved house / 

changed email / contact 

details? Please do let us 

know. 

office@aidanfield.school.nz

         Term 1 Week 4 

What a great start to the year. The informal feedback I have heard 

regarding the start of year interviews is that many found these a positive 

way to start the year, notwithstanding the juggle parents needed to do 

around timings.  Our young ones found it helpful to meet teachers they 

might not know before they started in a full classroom.  I also enjoyed 

seeing so many families join our start of year picnic last week.  Large 

communities are supported by individual connections as families link with 

families and with various aspects of the school.  Thank you to all of you who 

took time to do so through the range of opportunities these last few weeks. 

One of our school strategic goals is to develop a culture of manaakitanga  (or hospitality, 

kindness, generosity and support).  In doing this we want to enhance opportunities for all age 

levels to lead and serve both individuals and the wider community.  In this sense we are 

encouraging the fruits of the Spirit talked about in Galatians 5, which are expressions of a 

freedom in our Lord to love others as we love ourselves.  An aspect of this loving others is to 

welcome those who are new, generously.   

On the first day with all our students we had our first mihi whakatau of the year. A mihi whakatau 

is a warm and inviting way to meaningfully acknowledge and welcome those who are new to our 

community.  It is a format we have borrowed from Māori culture and is supported by our local 

marae, Ngāti Moki.  Our mihi whakatau is an expression of Biblical truth and a practical 

outworking of the love, joy, peace, forbearance, kindness, goodness, faithfulness, gentleness and 

self control we are called to express as part of who we are.   We welcomed over 60 new people to 

our school from new entrants to year 10, new staff and international visitors.  In this setting it is 

powerful to look to our God who calls us together from all parts of the world and to remember 

His love for us and our call to love others.  And now we are underway. 

  

Enrolment Scheme change 

The Ministry of Education has now confirmed our new enrolment scheme.  The Ministry must 

follow the law and is responsible for all enrolment schemes at all schools.  Our community had a 

chance to feedback directly to the MOE in 2024.  There are some significant changes to our new 

enrolment scheme.  A couple of notable changes include: 

  

·      If you move out of the ACS school zone and then apply for a child to enter the school, even  

if you have a child at ACS already, you will be an ‘out of zone’ applicant.  This is a big 

deal if you plan to shift houses.  

·      Our zone boundaries have shifted.  We have lost Lincoln and Rolleston and parts of Hornby.  

These areas are now ‘out of zone’ for ACS.  However, if you live in one of the old 

zoned areas you will be treated as ‘in zone’ until you remove your child or children 

from the school.  After that you will become an ‘out of zone’ enrolment. 

·      There are new categories in the priority order that the school must follow to determine who is 

offered a place and who is not. 

We operate the enrolment scheme with as much transparency and integrity as possible.  Over the 

last few years we have received up to 300 applications per year.  The new enrolment scheme will 

possibly help with this.  Our confirmation of growing to a larger roll over the next five years with a 

maximum 550 students in 2030 will also help with this pressure.   In 2025 and 2026 our maximum 

roll is 450 students.  We are planning building classrooms in 2027 to accommodate the larger roll. 

  

The new enrolment scheme is now on our website https://www.aidanfield.school.nz/wp-

content/uploads/2025/02/ACS-Enrolment-Scheme-2026-1.pdf   

Please take the time to read it through and feel free to come (or email) and ask any questions you 

may have regarding it. 

https://www.aidanfield.school.nz/wp-content/uploads/2025/02/ACS-Enrolment-Scheme-2026-1.pdf
https://www.aidanfield.school.nz/wp-content/uploads/2025/02/ACS-Enrolment-Scheme-2026-1.pdf
https://www.aidanfield.school.nz/wp-content/uploads/2025/02/ACS-Enrolment-Scheme-2026-1.pdf
mailto:prayerrequest@aidanfield.school.nz
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KEY DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Term 1: 	 	 Thursday 30 January - Friday 11 April 

3-5 March: 	 	 MS Camp 

7 March: 	 	 Yr 9-10 Athletics Nga Puna Wai 

10-14 March: 	 	 Walk and wheel to school 

15 March: 	 	 School Fair 

21 March: 	 	 Teacher Only Day (school closed) 

24 Feb: 	 	 ACS Whānau hui 

24-28 March: 	 	 Culture Week 

31 March -11 April:	 NE-Y4 Swimming 

11 April:	 	 Last Day of Term 1  

ABSENCES  

If your child is away for any reason, please use the 

School App to  

email absences@aidanfield.school.nz  OR 

ring the school (03 338 8153 -option 1 preferred). 

Thank you in advance

Attendance Dues 2025 

You should have received your 2025 attendance 

dues statement from The Christian Schools Trust.  If 

you have any questions or queries please refer to 

our website www.cst.org.nz or contact Rhonda on 

attdues@cst.org.nz.

PRAYING PARENTS 

Our faithful group of parents who pray for our 

school community would welcome more parents to 

become involved or prayer partners. Please contact 

Jo Dowle by emailing 

prayerrequests@aidanfield.school.nz 

The ACS car park experience - making sense of the space 

I spent time at the picnic talking about how to use the car park.  Please pay careful attention the map in this newsletter.  Our families with 

younger children should have priority access to our kiss and drop and carpark zone.  To help with this, there are some key things to 

consider: 

·      Middle school students could meet their pickup car somewhere down the street after a short walk. Nga Puna Wai carpark is available, 

the side streets around the school could work.  Please consider this option to reduce the traffic in the carparks.  Walking is a 

healthy activity I am told. 

·      Arrive later.  Perhaps older students could expect their pickup between 3.10 and 3.20.  This would spread the number of cars at any 

one point out and make it quicker for everyone. 

·      Avoid turning right from Nash Road to Aidanfield Drive - this really does hold up the line a lot.  Turn left and go around the 

roundabout to come back up the other way - a couple of minutes difference makes a difference for so many. 

·      Could it be possible to scooter or walk to school?  

·      Remember the kiss and drop zone is for a 20 second stop - it should be quick so make sure your child knows to look out for you and 

get to the car quickly. 

Please - check the map and instructions in this newsletter carefully and help everyone have a better car park experience. 

  

Don’t forget - all passengers MUST BE SEAT BELTED INTO THEIR SEAT. 

After school care 

Are you looking for after school care for you child?  Please note the advertisement from BLAST.  They operate at Middleton Grange and 

will be willing to develop a link to get children to the MGS site after school.  Contact Melissa directly to make arrangements. 

Attendance at school 

You will be aware of the Government focus to raise attendance of all children.  ACS is required to record the type of absence each time a 

child is away with a code to explain the absence.  We are also required to send this data daily to the Ministry of Education through our 

student management system.  Under the law, sickness or a major family issue are the only reasons a student is legally allowed to be away 

from school once enrolled.  I understand our text messaging feels harsh.  Please understand, that we are trying to be transparent and 

open with how we are required to report student absence.  If your child is needing to be away from school, please email 

absence@aidanfield.school.nz via our SchoolApp (which is very easy…speaking as a father who has used it for such things) to let us know 

your child’s name, class and the reason for their being away. 

Finally 

2025 is a year for the Board to develop the next three year strategic plan, which takes effect from 2026.  Through this year there will be a 

chance to give your feedback on both how you feel the school is going and ideas or dispositions you would like to see the school 

develop.  We look forward to receiving your feedback as we plan into the future.

 
Grace and peace 

 
Mark Richardson 

Principal 

mailto:absence@aidanfield.school.nz
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__www.cst.org.nz&d=DwMGaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=blIvmXbQv7okgCVDqSO3R3_pCUZ8NFUa0ZOwb7K_R44UZovoaqo9zegd4acL0RL8&m=ZiFfSqC7Y7uO53oMOeDm__r5o7Ey4zPrO2O7ofbWXSU2mmJvA1FnVPMAoc7DQUMj&s=cdOSbgEvl69db5eLqX01TM9-1ZK2JqUYJs7-KwMjZBQ&e=
mailto:attdues@cst.org.nz
mailto:prayerrequests@aidanfield.school.nz
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REMINDER: MINISTRY OF EDUCATION 

Requirements regarding Vomiting and Diarrhoea 

  

Children with vomiting and diarrhoea must stay away 

from  school until there has been no vomiting or 

diarrhoea for 48 hours. 

 RELIEF TEACHERS NEEDED 

ACS is keen to add to their pool of valued Relief Teachers. 

These would be for day relief, often at short notice within 

the school. If you are a registered teacher, are looking to 

get back into teaching, wish to have ACS as one of the 

schools you relieve at AND can uphold the Christian 

character of the school, please don't be shy - get in touch 

with Kaye Lawn who will be very grateful to chat with you 

about the possibilities. This could be for Primary or Middle 

School (or both). Please email 

kaye.lawn@aidanfield.school.nz or call in at the office to 

speak with her. Please also ask those friends and whānau 

who may be interested in this. Thank you!  

PARENTS ASSOCIATION AIDANFIELD CHRISTIAN 

SCHOOL  

ALL parents are members of the Parent Association. We 

would love to have more help with the School Fair on 

Saturday 15 March 2025. The school fair is our major school 

fundraiser.  

Please contact Claire Adams -see notice on page 7 

FAMILY EPISODES UPDATES 

Listening to Families videos provide answers to everyday 

questions about health and wellbeing challenges facing 

children and adolescents. Many of these challenges can 

affect overall attendance. The questions the videos answer 

are real - they come directly from families. The answers are 

provided by trusted specialists. 

Allergies and Anaphylaxis 

https://www.listeningtofamilies.co.nz/allergies-and-

anaphylaxis 

Aimee Mackey-Clinical Nurse Specialist in Eczema/Allergy 

and Emily Templeton-Public Health Nurse, answer 

questions. 

We are looking for people who would like to be a part of our Aidanfield Christian 

School Choir who will be heading to the Music Festival in 2025. This is for students 

who are in year 5-8. Please have a chat with your child about whether this is 

something they might be interested in!  

Auditions for Special Choir 

The auditions for the representative groups 

Junior Choir (Years 5 & 6), Senior Choir (Years 7 & 8), Concert Band and Orchestra 

are happening soon. 

If your child would like to be involved in these please email either: 

hannah.medland@aidanfield.school.nz or leah.williams@aidanfield.school.nz 

More information to come. 

MUSIC FESTIVAL SCHOOL CHOIR

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY AT ACS 

Please check email sent 18 February  

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.listeningtofamilies.co.nz_allergies-2Dand-2Danaphylaxis&d=DwMF-g&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=KW3yBJLxjDfmZt4_xpxpXKOOJ29-B6tDwCgN-0QIsgQ&m=-U-rMdA0EWhntQKX78gRyyRSHFceB5K1koY_fPYxZBGucc5N1yi3OigFHdrcSzvt&s=vbptXuEvYBcBj2UWUngmAqlC37EKKo5aEmk6vaEa19M&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.listeningtofamilies.co.nz_allergies-2Dand-2Danaphylaxis&d=DwMF-g&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=KW3yBJLxjDfmZt4_xpxpXKOOJ29-B6tDwCgN-0QIsgQ&m=-U-rMdA0EWhntQKX78gRyyRSHFceB5K1koY_fPYxZBGucc5N1yi3OigFHdrcSzvt&s=vbptXuEvYBcBj2UWUngmAqlC37EKKo5aEmk6vaEa19M&e=
mailto:hannah.medland@aidanfield.school.nz
mailto:leah.williams@aidanfield.school.nz
mailto:kaye.lawn@aidanfield.school.nz
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Make it click! Always 

All passengers and driver must 

wear seat belts before moving on 

school grounds. See reverse page 

for more information.  

Please avoid turning RIGHT onto Aidanfield Drive between 2.50pm and 3.15pm. 

Turn left, drive to the roundabout and double back. This helps everyone avoid long 

queues. 

NEW LAYOUT - the blue space 
• Waiting line right next to the grass 

area. 

• Children MUST NOT enter a car in this 

line 

• Stay in your car 

• Rejoin the flow when you can see your 

child-pick up from the kiss and drop 

zone only. 

• Ensure the traffic flow is not hindered 

by your vehicle.  

WAIT ZONE
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Graham Thomson offers 

drums and bass guitar 

lessons at school during the 

day on Tuesday and 

Thursdays, ranging from 

age 6 and up. You can 

contact Graham on 021 365 

313 or Email, him on 

grayim@hotmail.com 

Mel Perkins offers singing 

lessons all day on a 

Wednesday. 

You can contact her at 

melperkins5556@gmail.com 

 Christine Rudd teaches lessons on Thursday and 

Friday during the day at school and include one 

on one tuition, group practice, exam preparation 

music theory and knowledge. Her subjects are: 

Piano/keyboard, Violin, Guitar, Ukelele, Recorder, 

Singing and more. She can be contacted 027 227 

4856 

Email: christinerudd55@gmail.com

MUSIC TUTORING DURING SCHOOL HOURS

MUSIC, DRAMA AND DANCE TUTORING AFTER SCHOOL HOURS

"SOLE Music Academy 

Is where passion meets purpose. Whether students want to refine their vocal skills, master an 

instrument, explore songwriting, or build a strong foundation in music theory, we provide expert 

guidance to help them grow. 

Our contemporary approach to music education is designed for all skill levels—whether they’re just 

starting out or looking to take their talent to the next stage. With industry-experienced mentors and 

hands-on training, SOLE gives students the tools to learn, create, and thrive in music.”

Luminaires Charitable Trust - Term 1 Workshops 

2025  

For ages 8+ held at St Alban’s Primary School Hall  

 Thursdays 13 February to 10 April + Showcase 

Saturday 12 April 

 Acting 4-5.15pm	 Singing 5.30-6.30pm 

 $150 ($120 CSC) 15% discount if you sign up for both 

Scholarships Available 

 Register at https://forms.gle/kZBjsyy4GSC65yDb8 

Or email luminairescharitabletrust@gmail.com


https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__forms.gle_kZBjsyy4GSC65yDb8&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=KW3yBJLxjDfmZt4_xpxpXKOOJ29-B6tDwCgN-0QIsgQ&m=pTk6cVGwte1z7LVmb4pgYeQ_nzJKXi4fftHUcafENZTydarQFXF8816Zsll9pxzr&s=KaU9w_vbXTF5mjJebB-wikfv0mrKvYJ-2V-66PNEt-c&e=
mailto:luminairescharitabletrust@gmail.com
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Tuning into kids/teens  

For Term 1 Tuning in to Kids and Tuning in to Teens, programs 

are designed for parents and caregivers of children aged 5-12 

years old. These sessions focus on practical skills to navigate the 

ups and downs of your parenting journey. 

There is more information on the Mana Ake website for parents 

who are interested or would like to register. https://

manaake.health.nz/tuning-in-to-kids/

Email: deliveries@alliedpress.co.nz 
Include your name, address, email, phone number

If you are aged 11 or older, 
join our dynamic team. 

•  Regular weekly work
•  No experience necessary
•  We are a locally owned  
 company 

•  It’s easy, we drop the  
 newspapers/mailers to  
 your door

OR SCAN THE 

QR CODE

TO APPLY

Get fit with part time work delivering 
newspapers and mailers into letterboxes. 

DELIVERERS 

WANTED
Immediate Start

IMPACTFUL
EXPERIENCES WITH
THE  LEGO®* MASTERS 

CORPORATE EVENTS

Enjoy creativity and book a social team
building event filled with a balance of

competition and fun.
Or tackle the serious challenges of team

life with our LEGO® SERIOUS PLAY®
workshops.

EDUCATION

Experience creative learning with our event
leaders from LEGO® Masters NZ.  Launch a
topic of enquiry, explore Art with bricks as

the medium, immerse your students in a full
day of creative learning, and more.

BIRTHDAY PARTIES

Book an unforgettable experience where
our event leader (also a contestant from
LEGO® Masters NZ) will join you for your

birthday!  1.5 hours of creativity and
interactive entertainment for up to 10

children.  

*See disclaimer on our website:
https://www.houseofbricks.co.nz/disclaimer/

www.houseofbricks.co.nz
info@houseofbricks.co.nz

Call/Txt Rachel: 021 022 83824

oda

D
A

T
E

WEDNESDAYS
26TH FEB TO
26TH MARCH
330PM TO 5PM

Boys & Girls
6-12 Years Old

Training Venue
Aidanfield christian school  

2 Nash Road, Christchurch, 8025 

  5 Week 
 Program $50 Contact: Eugene Hawyn

02102725066

More info, please email: ehawyn@gmail.com

AFTERAFTER
SCHOOLSCHOOL
SOCCERSOCCER

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__manaake.health.nz_tuning-2Din-2Dto-2Dkids_&d=DwMGaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=WVcrdu10BN0PYcA839tRRZx2Xgm1SHAa9qGLwcwJxIkJqTjwUp2Ewg4aF2wnyVwa&m=3RhdHodmK0hsFEYoBBua34ANcEoJyB61ydzuWwZ61cPJ9r_E-gahb7AGXxNn1DO5&s=DxhpQKxpZqI3dH99BTGSUL5MTcxzrl9s2Sq-_MqYZcg&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__manaake.health.nz_tuning-2Din-2Dto-2Dkids_&d=DwMGaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=WVcrdu10BN0PYcA839tRRZx2Xgm1SHAa9qGLwcwJxIkJqTjwUp2Ewg4aF2wnyVwa&m=3RhdHodmK0hsFEYoBBua34ANcEoJyB61ydzuWwZ61cPJ9r_E-gahb7AGXxNn1DO5&s=DxhpQKxpZqI3dH99BTGSUL5MTcxzrl9s2Sq-_MqYZcg&e=


7

AIDANFIELD SCHOOL FAIR 

The Aidanfield school Fair is coming up quickly on March 15th and there are lots of ways to be involved! Please get in 

touch with Claire Adams (via MA3) or Jess Fowler (MA1), or email aidanfieldfair@gmail.com if you can help with any of 

the areas below.  

Also, please LIKE AND SHARE our Fair page! Give it a follow to stay up to date: https://www.facebook.com/

Aidanfieldchristianschool  

Prizes / Donations for Auction & Voucher Wall: If you have or know of a business that would donate vouchers, free 

passes, services etc please get in touch! Perhaps you can think of a business that would sponsor a getaway, or a 

tradesman who would offer their service to be auctioned - the options are endless!! As a thank you we will advertise for 

them on our Facebook page and to the school community.  

International Food Cafe: We need a variety of food offerings for our delicious international food cafe as it is always 

very popular and sells out! If you are interested in cooking a tasty dish (curries, sushi and snack type foods work best) 

please contact Janice Phillips at Janice.phillips@aidanfield.school.nz  for more information of ways you can help.  

Cakes & Baking wanted! Are you a baker with a talent for baking delicious cakes and sweet treats? We are looking for 

people to bake scrumptious treats to sell in our cafe. If you can help with this please let us know, or keep an eye out for 

the upcoming post on the Parent’s Facebook group for more details.  

Face Painting: We would love another couple of people to join our Face Painting team - never face painted before? No 

worries, we have training opportunities if you would like them before the Fair.  

White Elephant Items: Now is the time to gather up those books, toys, household items, bikes/outdoor gear, etc, that 

we can use for the secondhand ‘white elephant’ area. This includes clean, good condition used clothes (no underwear 

please) and please only donate items in reasonable condition, no broken or not working items. We will be collecting 

these at school from the week starting Monday 10th March with a trailer out at the kiss and drop (we will advertise this 

closer to the time).  

Games Organiser: We are on the lookout for an additional parent (preferably with Middle School children) who can 

supervise our star student helpers on the day, who are volunteering to run the fabulous games as part of their Rui 

challenge. Games are a very important part of the Fair and a huge highlight for the tamariki that attend! 

mailto:aidanfieldfair@gmail.com
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.facebook.com_Aidanfieldchristianschool&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=blIvmXbQv7okgCVDqSO3R3_pCUZ8NFUa0ZOwb7K_R44UZovoaqo9zegd4acL0RL8&m=wkKNHlKS0x4NRjAXRBZCsDiFww-sRSFp1OZ_EH2Hcy3uaXjvV9FMzETAP9a5Enls&s=HnjBnBaCHhnXmi-louDWqY0NjzDhIot2wffIoNR2u5g&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.facebook.com_Aidanfieldchristianschool&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=blIvmXbQv7okgCVDqSO3R3_pCUZ8NFUa0ZOwb7K_R44UZovoaqo9zegd4acL0RL8&m=wkKNHlKS0x4NRjAXRBZCsDiFww-sRSFp1OZ_EH2Hcy3uaXjvV9FMzETAP9a5Enls&s=HnjBnBaCHhnXmi-louDWqY0NjzDhIot2wffIoNR2u5g&e=
mailto:Janice.phillips@aidanfield.school.nz
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